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22.1.2019

Resolution for Association for Consumer Rights AGM 2019

Title of Resolution      MATER DEI  PUBLIC CAR PARK  EFFICIENCY	

Name of individual submitting the resolution
Cynthia Busuttil ACR Executive Committee Member 

Background Information     
The general public visiting Mater Dei General Hospital face possible hardship as a result of the present parking facilities on the premises. The Resolution seeks to alleviate this unnecessary situation by ihe following  proposals 

Justifications, reasons and current situations to be addressed
A solution as recommended in this Resolution will not disadvantage anyone. It will allow more efficient and environment-friendly opportunity for everyone who seeks to park in the car park without discrimination between Staff and the public. 

Within the present scenario, the first two levels of the car park on the premises of Mater Dei hospital are presently reserved for staff working there. As a result of this arrangement, the public must drive around in search of a space by first descending to the drive of the first level, and then the second level, until they reach the third level where, if they do not succeed in parking their vehicle, they have to proceed to the fourth and bottom level. If they are still unsuccessful, they then have to drive up four levels to reach the exit, possibly starting the process all over again.  This is a common occurrence considering that the number of spaces dedicated to the public is about half that of the staff (ToM 9/10/18).
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Proposals/Recommendations

When taking into consideration that the staff members enter and exit only once a day, perhaps even once in two days, the Resolution calls for the following change:
that if reserved parking for Staff is absolutely necessary, although perhaps discriminatory, it is recommended that the staff are directed to the third and forth parking levels. This will assist the public to quickly access the higher designated car park levels one and two, resulting in
· less pollution from carbon dioxide emissions 
· less consumption of fuel
· less stress and frustration for the public

· less chaos as cars are driven up and down and around
· more punctuality and
· more time efficiency.
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